
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – October 5, 2009 
 

Present:     John J. Strasser, Margo Connors 

                  Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     Chief David Wentworth, Cindy Carpinetti 

 
Correspondence was read and acted upon.  

 

The Selectmen will not meet on October 12, 2009 in observance of the Columbus Day 

Holiday. 

 

Jennifer advised the board that Trustee of the Trust Funds Member David McPhaul is interested 

in investing the town monies for longer periods of time.  MR. STRASSER will talk with the 

Planning Board in regard to the Capital Improvement Plan that needs to be updated.  Once the 

CIP is updated then the Trustees will be able to look at the long term investing. 

 

CINDY CARPINETTI met with the Selectmen to discuss her concern of residents discharging 

firearms on their property.  This concern came as a result of a dog being shot by a neighbor on 

Nason Road.  Chief Wentworth explained RSA 644:13 the law that covers the discharge of 

firearms within the compact area of town.  Ms. Carpinetti has heard shots at other times and is 

nervous because of the shooting.  The board understood Ms. Carpinetti’s concerns and will 

investigate if there are any towns with local ordinances.  Chief Wentworth will also contact the 

Chief’s Association to see of they are aware of any town ordinances pertaining to firearms.  Chief 

Wentworth stated that there cannot be target shooting at night and he would respond as it is 

reckless conduct. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH discussed with the Board the changing of speed limits on town roads.  

The department would like to see the 35 MPH changed to 30MPH.  Chief Wentworth will 

assemble a list of roads with current speed limits and also how many signs will be needed to 

make the changes. 

 

MS. CONNORS wanted the Board to know that there is discussion about having a regional 

energy/building inspector that would be shared with several towns.  Ms. Connors will look into a 

joint meeting for the board to discuss energy issues, i.e., how to obtain monies for energy 

compliance. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to accept the minutes of September 21, 2009 seconded by MR. 

STRASSER.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be 

on Monday, October 19th at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 PM with appointments 

scheduled at 6:00 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 



 

 

 


